MINUTES

Lowell Planning Board Regular Meeting Tuesday, June 1, 2021, 6:00 P.M.

I. CALL TO ORDER AND DETERMINATION OF QUORUM

Chairperson Vieta Benson called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. Those attending in-person were: Planning Board members John Cantrell, Mike Harris, Bill Stegall, and Travis Smith. Staff members present were: City Clerk Beverly Harris, Planning Director Alex Blackburn, and City Manager Scott Attaway. A quorum was determined, the meeting proceeded.

II. AFFIRMATION OF OATH OF OFFICE

Beverly Harris, City Clerk, administered the oaths of office for the Planning Board and Board of Adjustment members. In conjunction with the recent adoption of the Lowell Development Ordinance, the renewed oaths will cover the remainder of the 2021 calendar year. Oaths will be renewed the beginning of each calendar year per Clerk.

III. APPROVAL OF MINUTES FROM APRIL 6, 2021 MEETING

Mike Harris made a motion to approve the minutes from the April 6, 2021 meeting, followed by a second from Bill Stegall. The vote was unanimously in favor.

IV. DISPERSION OF LDO WITHOUT WATERMARK

Alex Blackburn presented each board member with a clean and certified copy of the adopted Lowell Development Ordinance for their individual notebooks.

V. ADJOURN

Mike Harris made a motion to adjourn the meeting, followed by a second from Bill Stegall. The vote was unanimously in favor. The meeting ended at 6:09 p.m.

AFFIRM: